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Summary minutes of the meeting of the Bureau of the Advisory Committee on Fisheries and Aquaculture (ACFA)
6 September 2011
PARTICIPANTS
Chair:                          Mr KELLER (also Chair of Working Group III)

Working Group I:        Mr GARAT PÉREZ (Chair), Mr BUONFIGLIO (Deputy Chair)

Working Group II:       Mr OJEDA (Deputy Chair)

Working Group III:      Mr O’DONOGHUE (Deputy Chair)

Working Group IV:    

Social Dialogue:          Mr TRUJILLO
Chairman of ACFA: Mr VAN BALSFOORT (COGECA)

Secretaries-General:    Ms SPERA, Mr ALFONSO (ETF), Mr VERNAEVE (EUROPECHE/COGECA), Mr BROUCKAERT (AEOP)

Observers:                   Mr DUNN (NGOS)

Secretariat:                  Mr PAPAIOANNOU, Ms DIACONESCU, Mr KROLIK

1)                         Adoption of the agenda and schedule of meetings for second half of 2011(Annex and approval of the minutes of the last Bureau meeting on 08/12/2010)

The agenda was adopted and the minutes and the schedule of meetings for the second half of 2011 approved without any remarks. It was also agreed to hold a Bureau and Plenary meeting in December 2011, provisional date 6-7 December 2011, subject to the availability of Commissioner DAMANAKI.
2) + 3)
 Organisation of (current and future) work and preparation of the Plenary:


Organisation of work on the CFP reform package — division of tasks among the WGs

The chairs of the various groups commented on the plenary agenda. It was agreed to concentrate discussion on the main issues in the proposal for the reform of the CFP:
· Discards

· MSY objective 2015

· Regionalisation
· Transferable concessions

· Small-scale fisheries
· Common Market Organisation

· External dimensions

· Governance

The Bureau members then discussed whether it was appropriate to produce a common position paper on the Commission’s proposal for CFP reform. The Chair stated that the proposal was already before the Council and Parliament and there was no added value in such a position paper from ACFA at this stage. However some of the Bureau members, in particular the chairs of the Working Groups, called for a paper to outline the positions of the different working groups on the reform proposal. Some members also asked the Commission representative whether the Commission expected an opinion from ACFA on its proposal. The Commission representative explained that there was no definitive view on this and that it was in principle for ACFA members to decide. It was finally agreed to table this issue for discussion at the Plenary.
At the end of the meeting, discussion turned to the role and future of ACFA and the new consultation regime. Following queries from the Bureau, the Commission stated that the consultation could be organised in three different ways: Advisory Councils, public consultation and ad hoc working/experts groups and conferences. This new approach would ensure greater transparency and the participation of all stakeholders in the consultation process without favouring particular interest groups. The Commission representative also explained the rules and guidelines developed by the Commission for future consultations.
3)                         Any other business

 

None
The Chair closed the meeting
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